
City of Lowell 
Parks Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, June 4, 2015 
Lowell City Hall 

 
 
Call to Order: 6:00 P.M. by Joyce Donnell, City Clerk 
 
Members Present: Hall O’Regan, George Wild, Jim & Karen Burford, Don Bennett, 
Maggie Osgood, Warren Weathers 

Approval of the minutes for April 2, 2015 – George Wild moved to approve minutes 
from April 2, 2015, seconded by Karen Burford.  Passed by consensus.  
 
Old Business: 
• Park Clean Up – Scheduled for Saturday, June 6, 2015 9-12 noon.  Discussion on  
needs and supplies needed.  Hall O’Regan stated he will be working in the Paul Fisher 
Park and Max Baker, Public Works Superintendent told him that a new bib will be placed 
on City Hall to assist in watering.  Joyce Donnell will investigate the cost of a new baby 
swing seat to replace the damaged one that was removed a few months ago. 

 
New Business:  
• Park Chairperson – Discussion held on possible candidates to fill the vacant Park  
Chairperson position.  Members will continue to recruit. 

 
Other Business:  
• Covered Bridge – George Wild is looking for volunteers to help with the changing of  
the light bulbs at the Covered Bridge.  Warren Weathers will purchase some bulbs this 
week. 
• City Hall light pole – Discussion on when will the light pole at City Hall be placed  
by Lane Electric. 
• Berm at Rolling Rock Park – Discussion on the need to repair the site where the  
berm had been removed.  George Wild will make contact with someone who may be able 
to help.   
• Lamp post at Rolling Rock Park – It was reported early next week Camp Creek  
Electric will be placing the plug-ins for the two lamp posts that are missing them. 
• Hanging Baskets – Joyce relayed a message of a citizen who would like to see  
hanging flower baskets at the Rolling Rock Park.  He would contribute $100 toward the 
project.  Discussion followed, concerns with maintaining them and finding volunteers has 
been difficult. 
• New Park – It was noted that the newly acquired park has goats grazing in it and an a  
electrical fence around it. 
• Community Yard Sale – It has been advertised in ‘The Bridge’, and have people  
already filling up slots for July 18, 2015. 
 
 
• Weed burner – Warren Weathers will take care of the weeds growing in the  
sidewalk by Lane Transit Station.  Discussion if spraying for weeds was ok, it was agreed 
yes. 



Adjourn: 6:42 PM 


